

Respect • Equality • Pride • Integrity • Resilience

## Industrial Action – 29 November 2018 Site Open - Modified Education Program

Dear Families,

I am writing to inform you that Golden Grove High School will be **open** but providing a **modified education program** until 12.15pm on **Thursday 29 November 2018** due to a vote for industrial action by members of the Australian Education Union at this site.

The Education Director has approved the provision of a modified program on the grounds that there will be sufficient staff on duty to enable me as Principal to ensure that adequate standards of student safety and welfare can be provided.

Families can send their children to the site as normal. Modified education programs will be provided to students until 12.15pm. This means that **students will be supervised** but **regular classes will not take place**.

Regular classes will commence at the site from 12.15pm. Students will go straight to their lockers upon arrival and then head to Lesson 5. They will be dismissed for lunch at the usual time of 1.05pm. Lesson 6 and 7 will run as normal, with end of day dismissal at 3.10pm.

**Year 10 SATS** programmed for Thursday morning (History beginning at 9.00am and Mathematics/Maths Methods beginning at 10.50am) **will continue as scheduled without disruption**. Year 10 students are expected to attend their SAT and come in full school uniform.

Please contact the school on 8282 6400 if you have any questions regarding this information.

Peter Kuss

Principal